
Minutes of  November 12th, 2020 
Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly 2688 Meeting 

 
Please note the November 12th meeting was held IN PERSON at St. Andrew.  There 
was also an electronic transmission provided by SK Steve Strong.  GK Ralph Trujillo 
and Worthy Comptroller Dave Lemcoe had obtained gracious permission from their  
pastor to hold three  consecutive Assembly meetings in St. Andrew’s Family Center . 
The November 12th meeting was the second of these three in-person meetings. One 
more to go in December.  Until All Saints allows in-person meetings, they will  switch 
between St. Andrew and Mary Our Queen. 
 
Here is the schedule of future Assembly meetings: 

St. Andrew                                 December 10th   (held in person and on-line 
Mary Our Queen      ..……......January __14th   (held in person and on-line) 
Mary Our Queen      ..……......February_ 11th   (held in person and on-line) 
 
November 12th meeting started a little late at 7:45 after the rosary with 14 members 

present with others online. Deacon Ken Melvin said the invocation. Social  
    distancing was observed in the large Family Center. We encourage all Sir Knights 

to start attending these in-person meetings with usual cautions. The St. Andrew 
Family Center is spacious, as is the MOQ former sanctuary. 

 
The November 12th meeting was officially-attended with officers situated on the stage 
with members far apart in the room in front of stage. A light group of generous snacks 
was served just before the meeting, but there was no formal meal presented. 
 
Our FN had graciously submitted the list of Assembly members with birthdays and  
anniversaries in November. Those cited are reprinted on subsequent pages. 
 
The minutes from the past meeting were approved as submitted electronically. A slight 
correction to two yearly dates chalices were presented was made and appears herein. 

                   Officers Attending 
 
Faithful Navigator   -   Bob Mitchell                         
Faithful Captain      -   Nick Mattera                      (excused) 
Faithful Pilot            -   Jon Bird                                                           
Faithful Admiral      -   Ernie Spencer                    (excused)                
Faithful Scribe         -   Lou Hlad                                              
Faithful Comptroller - Dave Lemcoe                      
Faithful Purser -           Joe Thibadeau  
 
Inner Sentinel -             Robert Svoboda                 (excused 
Outer Sentinel -            Jon Biasini                            
 
Trustee —three year -   Ed Pierson 
Trustee— two year -     Chuck Langgood                 
Trustee —one year -      Wulf Lindenau                   (excused)              
 
Faithful Friar—            Msgr. James Fennessy        (excused) 
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TOTAL  16 

 



Faithful Navigator Report— Bob Mitchell 
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No FN Report was filed for this month. 
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Faithful Comptroller’s Report November 2020 

SK Dave Lemcoe 

 
1) Membership: Currently, we have 199 members on our roster dated 11-10-

2020.  

2) Exemplifications: There are currently no Exemplifications scheduled on the 

State Website.  

3) Admin: Remember to use the Reimbursement Check Request form if you are 

seeking reimbursement. It will need the signature of a Trustee: SKs Langgood, 

Pierson, or Lindenau. There is, of course, a second form should the check be 

for a third party.  

4) Dues: As of today, 166 members have paid 2020 dues or are exempt. The First 

Notice for 2021 dues will go out on December 15, 2020. You can use PayPal to 

send your payment to me at my cell number, 678-687-5707. Zelle also works 

to send to my Bank of America account. Please let me know by text or email of 

your sending payment online.  

5) Cards: 2020 cards are no longer available. 

6) Reports: The Assembly Taxes were filed on 10-20. They are due on 11-15. 

7) Assembly Statement: Our latest Assembly Statement shows a 0.00 amount 

due. 

 

 



FATHER CHARLES J. WATTERS ASSEMBLY 2688

PURSER REPORT

11/1/2020

BANK ACCOUNT BALANCE 10/01/2020  15,269.73$   

RECEIPTS

Dinner Proceeds - Oct Meeting 32.00$     

 

SUB TOTAL RECEIPTS 32.00$          

  

EXPENSES

Steve Strong - Domain Registration $12.99

Mike Bagnulo Dinner Snacks & Beverages $50.51

Bob Mitchell Dinner Snacks $55.66

SUB TOTAL EXPENSES $119.16

BANK ACCOUNT BALANCE 11/01/2020 15,182.57$   

  

TOTAL OUTSTANDING ITEMS $0.00

CHECKBOOK BALANCE 11/01/2020 15,182.57$   

Faithful Purser Report—Nov.- Joe Thibadeau 
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Social Committee Report—   
No report. 
 

Charity Committee Report— 
There was no Charity Committee Report. 
 

Trustee Report— 
It was previously announced that the Trustee Audit Report was submitted a month early.  

Membership Report—Lou Hlad 
We are working on paperwork to add Edward Walsh and Brett Meister to our rolls. 
Walsh was voted in pending upon signed paperwork on Form 4. Hlad will get it signed.  
Patriotic Committee—Jon Bird 

No report. 
 

Color Corps Report— Dennis Klein 
St. Andrew Sir Knights furnished an Honoring Guard for the Veterans Day 4 PM 
Mass. Attending were Dennis Klein, Ralph Trujillo, Chuck Langgood, Phil Cote, Mike 
Bagnulo, Bill Campbell, Abe Kassis, Nils Thompson, and Air Force Guard John Herly. 
 

Unfinished Business— 
It was mentioned that SK Gray Plunkett had again gone to Benin Africa as a missionary. 
Someone mentioned that we still had no budget for next year. It will be discussed soon. 
 

New Business —  
Dennis Klein offered a motion to donate $450 to the St. Andrew Heritage Girls who will be 
placing wreathes on graves at Marietta National Cemetery again this year. Motion  passed. 
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Faithful Scribe/ Widow Report—Lou Hlad 
Sent out November Meeting Minutes and web site registration info.  
Sent out the electronic November FN Report to all members. 
 
I continue to update items on our Assembly web site for photos, reports, and 
other information. I updated the Assembly email distribution list for members.  
 
I send out health, death, and prayer intentions to the members as necessary. 
 
I update our sick list, birthdays, and wedding anniversaries in the minutes. 
A letter from SK Deacon Ken Melvin is included about his charitable activities. 
 
Sent newsletter to all widows. Got several “thank you’s” from widows as normal. 

I updated the Widow’s List for Jackie McGill death. 

 Our annual October Mass of Remembrance didn’t happen this year. All Saints had 
one for the parish in which all their knights were remembered. 



This page recalls the early chalice 
history of the Watters Assembly 
through the first ten chalices we 
presented to new or traveling 
priests who required them. 
 
The names of these deceased are 
immortalized on the Watters  
Assembly Plaque in All Saints 
McGivney Hall as well. 
 
The page is presented as an  
augmentation to the following 
page which highlights the newly 
gifted chalices 11 through 19 and  
planned chalices 20 and 21. 
 
Be very proud of the ministry 
that these chalices represent for 
the Assembly. 
 
One knight, Edward Qualters, 
was included by error, because he 
was not Fourth Degree. Well, he 
gets free prayers. 

Early Chalice History —Ed Pierson 

7 

Year corrected 

Year corrected 

2014 

2014 

2015 

2015 



Chalice Committee Report  - (Ed Pierson)   (One new decedent) 
 
Deacons Cristian Cossio and Miller Gomez Ruiz became priests at the ordination on June 27th. 
Both of these priests received chalices from our Assembly at St. Brigid on Sept. 23rd.  Our Ed 
Pierson is now tasked with finding a worthy home for chalices #20 and #21. Chalice #21 planned  
engraving is now completely identified with the passing of Sir Knight Walter Gauthier. 
 
• Presented to Fr. Ceballos, a travel chalice 11 on July 21st, 2016 

 Anthony Allan Kosek passed       12.25.2014    (All Saints) 
 Charles J. Robinson passed          12.30.2014    (St. Andrew)   
   

• Presented to Father Roberto Suarez, chalice 12 Nov. 3rd, 2016 
 James Edward Lamb passed           3.5.2015     (St. Andrew) 
 Richard (Doc) Malone passed      6.12.2015     (All Saints)         
 Michael A. Nassr passed             10.31.2015     (St. Andrew) 
 

• Presented to Fr. Bryan Kuhr, travel chalice 13 July 16th, 2017 
 Dennis M. Crean passed              11.1.2015      (All Saints)                                                     
 Thomas Templeton passed            5.1.2016      (All Saints) 
 

• Presented to Fr. John Klein, a chalice 14 on April 22nd, 2018 
     Guy E. Stryker passed                   9.26.2016      (All Saints)        
     William O’Shaughnessy  passed    1.11.2017      (St. Brendan)                                               
     Robert Heald passed                      3.12.2017      (All Saints)  

• Presented to Fr. Michael Bremer, a chalice 15 August 11th, 2018 
     Patrick J. Callahan passed             5.18.2017      (All Saints)                                          
     PFN George P. Novac passed        5.31.2017      (All Saints)         
     Michael J. Schultz  passed           11.26.2017      (All Saints)     

• Presented to Fr. Kevin Peek, a chalice 16 on January 27th, 2019. 
      Fr. Joseph M. Peek  passed          3.14.2016       (All Saints)                                       

                                      (solitary chalice for a priest)     
• Presented to Fr. Mark White, a chalice 17 on July 29th, 2019. 
          Msgr. R. Donald Kiernan  passed 1/09/2018    (All Saints)            
                     
                                                         (solitary chalice for a priest) 
  
•  Presented to Fr. Miller Gomez Ruiz chalice 18 Sept. 23rd, 2020                                                            

      
     Edward J. Trainor  passed           12/23/2017    (All Saints)                                             

      Don L. Myers passed                    2/17/2018    (All Saints)     
          Richard T. Szyperski passed          4/27/2018    (All Saints)  
 
• Presented to Fr. Cristian Cossio  chalice 19  Sept. 23rd, 2020                                                            

     Fr. Daniel J. McCormick               4/19/2018    (All Saints)    
                                      Approved .  (Solitary chalice  for a priest) 
———————————————-       

     Future Chalices    
     Richard G. Sisko passed                9/24/2018     (All Saints)   Approved            chalice  #20                                                                                                                 

Michael J. Feeney passed             11/21/2019    (All Saints)    
     Mark E. Balmes, Sr. passed          12/13/2019   (All Saints)                                               
———————————————                                                                                            
     Anthony W. Joyce passed              12/23/2019   (All Saints)                                chalice #21 
     Benedetto Mastrogiovanni passed 04/30/2020   (All Saints)                                                                                                                                                                                               
 Walter R. Gauthier passed          08/20/2020   (All Saints)       
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Ed Pierson Presents Chalice 



Reports of the Third Degree 

Mary Our Queen—  Michael Gries online. 

The Monsignor Kiernan Memorial Tournament scheduled on Nov. 16th canceled. 
 
Mathew Gries spoke for MOQ and offered the MOQ sanctuary for the new couple 
months as a place for the Assembly to hold its in-person monthly meetings. The hall is 
spacious and lends itself to social distancing very nicely. We hope that January and  
perhaps February can be held there. Food could be a problem. 
  
St. Andrew— Chuck Langgood 
 
• Plans for November Pecan Drive Nov. 14/15 are underway. 
• Signs supporting “Respect All Lives” are being put around church grounds. 
• “Faith in Action” for Fr. Lee. Moved furniture from Perimeter Mall to Cheshire Rd. 

House of Globalization  to support battered women.  
• Blood drive on November 8th. Got 41 donations. 
• Annual Thanksgiving Food Drive Nov. 14/15/21/22 for needy families. 
• “Wheel Chairs for Vets” and “Coats for Kids” drives are in planning. 
• Hosted Veterans Day Honoring Guard Mass. Details in Color Guard Report. 
• Council is hoping for another Council Star Award. 
 

All Saints – Lou Hlad  
  Because of darkness, All Saints Council has gone back to a televised council business meeting.      
 Officers met in McGivney and others online.  There were about 35 members in person and   
 several online as well. 

Gave out a Life Achievement Award to Sir Knight Joseph Kane. Our fifth one ever. This is our 
Council Hall of Fame designation for a career as a Knight. 

Gave out a 60
th

 year wedding certificate to Richard and Ruth Roth.  

Our Pumpkin Patch was a great success. We got only 2/3 of a truck with 1700  pumpkins. Sold 
every one and made more money with less pumpkins. 

Sir Knight Joey Fuentes held s Fatima Rosary Rally at a Burger King parking lot as part of a    
national rosary effort. 

We participated in the Assistance League of Atlanta Charity Golf Tournament. We had two     
foursomes and we sponsored a golf hole. Four of 8 golfers were Sir Knights. 

Sir Knights Ed Pierson, Bob Mitchell, Jon Bird, and Nick Mattera facilitated the double chalice 
presentation at St. Brigid.  

We initiated a SignUpGenius to schedule volunteers for the Homeless Shelter downtown during 
the Winter. 

 
Nick Mattera requested  $1000 to Our Lady of Perpetual Hope Cancer Home. 
 
Added a fourth RSVP seminarian. 
 
Also voted $200 for Fr. Roy Lee Uhaul for Backpack delivery.  
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Good of the Order Prayer Intentions 
Standing Prayer intentions are: 
• Jon Bird asked for prayers for Erika Hiatt, (brain tumor)  Bernie Gorman, Nick Nishakawa. 
• Jon Bird asked prayers for Kinwe Yamaga— death and Marilyn Menotti ( double mastectomy). 
• Bob Mitchell asked prayers for Maralind Klapka, Philip Stephens, wife Anita recovery thanks. 
• Bob Santos asked prayers for a friend with a new assignment and his safe travels. 
• Bob Santos asked prayers for daughter Brooke Santos, his own health, safety of friend Olga. 
• Abe Kassis asked prayers for SK Albert Mishu cancer and wife Julie. 
• Mike Bagnulo -prayers for Tom Flynn, Dale Nelson, Ken Rich, Marci Bagnulo, Ed McLauflin. 
• Mike Walker has Interstitial Pulmonary Fibrosis and back surgeries. 
• Rich Tomaszewski for Agatha Tomaszewski (breast cancer). his carpel tunnel injections. 
• Deacon Ken Melvin for wife Linda recovery from accident. 
• Dennis Klein-prayers for Debra Blair (MS), Mike Blair, Rich Vessley, Scott Rutherford. 
• Jon Biasini asked prayers for Danie Biasini—stroke & Adam Gorman. 
• Joseph Prudy asked prayers for Harriet Prudy (stroke) 
• Wulf asked prayers for Linda Rasmussen (cancer), Geret Lindenau, Sarah McMunniman. 
• Wulf asked prayers for Hilde Wassallech and his own health. 
• Terry Petrukovich asked prayers for Scott Petrukovich safe military deployment. 
• Terry Petrukovich asked prayers for Trey Richardson & George Gerac — death. 
• Lou Hlad asked prayers for Sir Knight Mike Walker ( back disc fusions), Sir Knight Bob 
                   Webster’s health issues.    Sir Knight PFN Bill Camden,   Sir Knight Dick Holcomb. 
• Ed Pierson asked prayers for Sir Knight Deacon Ray Egan with kidney cancer, Gary De Coste. 
• Vince Flynn asked for continued prayers for his miraculous COPD remission. 
• Dom Palermo asked for prayer for Martha Mikeal (3rd stage rectal cancer). 
 
  Recent prayer requests: 
• SK Dick Holcomb brain surgery from Bill Camden and Bob Webster. 
• SK Frank Farrell’s wife jean has passed and SK Jim Maloney’s wife Margaret passed. 
• SK Benny Mastrogiovanni passed and wife Bridget passed as well. 
• SK John Gannon’s son Mike passed. 
• SK Mike Kelly back surgery. 
• SK Bob Santos foot surgery and leg maladies. 
• SK Mike Baylot for son Eric’s grades in seminary. 
• SK Ernie Spencer for Anne Pilcher and Monica Lahler, both breast cancer., & two daughters 
• SK Bob Mitchell for his third knee replacement surgery.  SK Father Kevin Peek deployment. 
• SK Bob Mitchell for E.J. Couvillion’s mother who passed and SK Deacon Ray Egan. 
• SK Mike Schaff lost his wife Becky. 
• SK Bill Campbell for Clarice Hebinck and Richard Peters, both cancer. 
• SK Gray Plunkett’s cousin has passed. 
• SK Jim Maloney’s wife Margaret passed. 
• Tom Flynn of St. Andrew passed—both Dennis Klein and Vince Flynn request prayers. 
• SK Walt Gauthier is seriously ill with Covid-19 in quarantine. 
• John Faas, a brother at All Saints, passed. 
• Fr. Dan Fleming’s father has passed. 
• Prayers for Insurance General Agent Steven Znoj’s daughter near death. 
• Prayers for military and success of Israel-UAE peace treaty from Bob Svoboda. 
 

Split the Pot 
No award this month. 
 

Meeting End 
Deacon Ken Melvin led the closing prayers. The meeting ended at 8:40 PM. 10 



We received this letter from our member SK Deacon 
Ken Melvin which shows some of the very charitable 
work that he and wife Linda are doing. It is reprinted 
here for your information. 
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